High level segment: some more information
(2 March 2003)

In order to avoid unpleasant delays, participants are encouraged to present

themselves sufficiently in advance at the entrance of the Salle des Assemblées.
All participants should be sitting 15 minutes before the meeting starts.
1. Registration/Schedule
Any issue relating to the list of speakers should be addressed to:

Ms. Margrit Ben Mansour

Tel. 022 917 92 85, Fax 022 917 90 11
E-mail: mben-mansour@ohchr.org
2. Badges/Authorizations
With respect to the issue of badges and other authorizations in the context of the high-level segment for those who would attend the high-level segment only and who are not in possession of a “Permanent Mission” badge, a note should be sent to:

Ms. Kate Hardie

Tel. 022 917 92 56, Fax 022 917 90 11
E-mail: khardie@ohchr.org
This note should contain the following information:

· the name of the dignitary;

· the names and functions of the delegates accompanying the dignitary;

· the names of the security officers;

· the name of the driver;

· the characteristics of the vehicle of the dignitary (type & number plates).

Badges and other authorizations can be picked up at the Villa “Les Feuillantines” as from Wednesday, 10 March 2004 (Opening hours: 8.00 – 17.00)
3. Dignitary’s arrival and welcome
· Dignitaries participating in the high-level segment are invited to be in Salle des Assemblées at least 15 minutes before their scheduled interventions. 

· The entrance for dignitaries will be at door XIV (opposite to "Pregny" Gate) and only one car per delegation (provided with a special vignette) will be allowed to approach the entrance. It is worth noting that other delegates accompanying dignitaries, including representatives of the press, will need to use other entrances of Palais des Nations. 

· Dignitaries will be greeted at Door XIV by UN official guides who will escort them to their country seat within the Salle des Assemblées.

· Shortly before the time when the dignitary will be expected to deliver his/her speech, a human rights officer will approach the dignitary and escort him/her to the podium. No one else from the delegation will be expected to accompany the dignitary since there will be no seat for this purpose, near or on the podium. The dignitary will be escorted to the podium using the left-hand side corridor of the Salle des Assemblées and from the podium by the right-hand side corridor.
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· Conference room X will be used as a High Level VIP Lounge for all Dignitaries and accompanying delegates should this prove to be necessary. This Room will not be convenient for bilateral meetings but be proposed to dignitaries at the Ministerial and above level to rest, before their speech. It will not be reserved to any delegation in particular but will be on a shared basis.
4. Short biographical note

In order for the Chairman of the Commission on Human Rights to introduce appropriately the dignitary, a short biographical note in English (5 lines approximately) should be sent to Ms. Margrit Ben Mansour (see above) as early as possible.
5. Statement of the dignitary (duration: up to 15 minutes)
25 copies (for the secretariat and the interpreters) of the dignitary’s statement should imperatively be given to the conference officer in the room in advance of the meeting.

If the statement is to be circulated in the room, 250 extra copies should be provided to the conference room officer.

If the statement is to be posted on the OHCHR Website, an electronic version should be sent to:
mben-mansour@ohchr.org.
With respect to any general issues regarding the high-level segment, please contact:

Mr. Mika Kanervavuori
Tel. 022 917 94 31, Fax 022 917 90 11
E-mail: mkanervavuori@ohchr.org

6. Bilateral meetings

Requests for venues for bilateral meetings should be sent to:

Ms. Catherine Brémont
Tel. 022 917 92 62, Fax 022 917 90 11
E-mail: cbremont@ohchr.org
7. Security 

For security issues, please contact:

Mr. Jorge Villanueva 
or
Mr. Janick Mangin
Tel. 022 917 27 00, Fax 022 917 00 12
Tel. 022 917 38 33, Fax 022 917 00 12
E-mail: jvillanueva@unog.ch
E-mail: jmangin@unog.ch
8. Protocol 

For protocol issues, please contact:

Ms. Marie-Thérèse Ferrand
Tel. 022 917 21 32, Fax 022 917 00 00
E-mail address: mtferrand@unog.ch
_____

